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The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting of Widworthy Parish held at Wilmington Village Hall on Thursday, December 7th, 2023 starting at 7.00pm.  The following matters were discussed.
Those present Councillors Gordon Mowatt, Andrew Pearsall (Chair), Philip Webber, Helen Parr (EDDC) and Carol Miltenburg (Clerk).

MINUTES 

1) Apologies for absence were received Ian Morison and Marcus Hartnell (DCC).  No declarations of interests were made in items in this meeting.

2) The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on November 9th, 2023 were accepted and signed by the Chair.

3) Reports from Councillors, Police etc.  Cllr Parr gave her report from EDDC and will forward the copy by e mail.  

4) Matters arising from the previous minutes. 

5) Public Forum. 

6) Highway Matters.  A35 update.  A35 Parish group.  The members updated Cllr Pearsall on the A35 meeting and that the Clerk will contact our Route Manger and update him and develop the questionnaire to be forwarded to the Parishes.   
Road Warden scheme – DCC had failed to register our previous application in 2017 even though it was sent to them.  The members agreed to reapply and the Chair signed the new application on behalf of the Council. 
Examples of suitable mirrors to be placed opposite Hayne Lane were shown to the members – the approximate cost is £200.  Permission is still awaited from the land owner.  It was agreed that the Clerk should purchase the mirror if permission is received.
Mud – The members commented on the amount of mud that has been washed from the field adjacent to the quarry. Clerk to write to the land owners and Environment Agency.
** The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on December 7th, 2023 were amended as follows:-  Addition to Item 7 Mud – “The Council appreciate Mr Vernon contacting us and providing evidence”.  

7) Finance.  Payments to be made - none.   Payments received - none.  The bank statements were available for viewing.  It was noted that the precept for the year 2024/2025 will have to be set at the next meeting.
8)  Planning.  Field entrance on A35 The enforcement office has advised that the new entrance is now not being used.  Little Farm – EDDC confirmed that this is being used as a holiday accommodation.

9)  Emergency Planning / Community participation.  Noticeboard installation – Cllrs Pearsall and Mowatt agreed to attempt to do this between Christmas and New Year.  
Community flower beds – the members liked the idea of this but felt maintenance will be a problem.  Clerk to write to local businesses to see if they would consider supplying plants & maintaining them in return for advertising.

10)  Correspondence received. The new full Register of Electors has been received from EDDC.  The total number of electors has remained static at just over 280.

11)  Any Other Business. 


Date, place & time of next meeting January 18th, 2024 at Wilmington Village Hall starting at 7.00pm




** Item amended at January meeting 2024.
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